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   Item: 8.2 
PLANNING & COMMISSIONING COMMITTEE 

MEETING HELD ON 4 JUNE  2021   
CHAIR’S UPDATE REPORT 

 
INTRODUCTION 
 
This is the Chair’s report to the Clinical Commissioning Group Board following the June 
Committee   
 
IMT STRATEGY AND APPROACH 
An update was provided about the IT Programme, which sets out recent successes and 
activity going forward. 
 
The update included the following areas: 
• Recent Success 
• EPaCCS  
• Humber EPaCC Roll-Out 
• YHCR – The Single Point of Truth 
• Digital (First) Primary Care (Wider than Primary Care) 
• GPIT Futures Funding 
• Care Home Digital Maturity 
• Talk Before You Walk\111First 
• ICS Update 
 
It was asked if all practices website access would be monitored and what were the 
required standards?  The Associate Director of IT Humber advised that NHS England had 
implemented standards which practices must meet. N3i with Health Watch have 
conducted a piece of work compiling a report around technology and website access 
standards, the next stage of the process was for N3i to work with practices who were 
failing to meet the required standards.   
 
It was asked what work had taken place with the practices near the Digital Hub? As the 
more e-consults a practice undertakes they were less likely to engage well with patients. 
The Associate Director of IT Humber advised that it was more around the model and in 
areas where there was not a GP practice nearby, the model could be used to enable video 
consultations to take place.  It was stated that if pilots were not successful the hub would 
not be forced on all practices.   
 
Concern was expressed that an artificial intelligence box was being trailed which extracts 
data from e-consultations and uploads direct to patient records therefore information from 
patients goes straight onto their records without GP’s being sighted on it.   
 
The Associate Director of IT Humber advised that work was occurring with a company 
called Clinic who were an online consultation specialist going through the artificial 
intelligence methods that could be used to address the concerns around the number of e-
consultations.      
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The Associate Director of Communication and Engagement advised that Hull had been 
recommended for a pilot communication and engagement programme called “Increasing 
Inclusivity Roots” to general practice in the Humber Coast and Vale Integrated Care 
System area.  The Associate Director of IT Humber stated that he was the Chair of the 
group and Hull had the correct demographics for the programme.  The programme would 
support improved engagement around tool sets. It was noted that the programme would 
bring resources with it. 
 
ICOB/CIC GENERAL UPDATE/NOTES   
The Chair advised Committee Members of the following updates: 
  
Committees in Commons were due to meet in June 2021 and would be asked to approve: 
 

o SEND Strategy 
o Procurement of SENDIASS, Independent Visitors and Advocacy Services for 

Looked After Children  
o Provision of Care and Support Services within Extra Care facilities 

 
ICOB had met in May 2021 and discussed the above reports and in addition: 

o Continuing Health Care – agreed the report needed further work and would 
come back to ICOB 

o Section 75 agreement for MH and LD Social Workers in Humber Foundation 
Trust – ongoing external review 

o An update about the Yorkshire and Humber Care Record – for information 
o Development of Hull Place arrangements – emerging picture. 

       
  

 
   
 
 
Vincent Rawcliffe  
Clinical Chair, Planning and Commissioning Committee 
June  2021  


